
 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on December 6, 
2023.  Chairperson Carolyn Crowe presided. 
 
Members Present:   Crowe, Barnum, Montalvo, Kinyon, Jacobs 
 
Members Absent:     None 
 
Guests Present:     Edward Brennan, Roger Vargo 
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 
Motion by Jacob, support by Kinyon to accept the November 1, 2023 minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
 
Motion by Kinyon, support by Jacobs to accept the November Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried 
 
 
Public Comment:   
 
None 
 
Unfinished Business:  None 
  
 
New Business:  
 
Quote from Russell Electric for electrical outlets tabled until March 2024 meeting 
 
Park Permit – Increase ball diamond fee to $15.  Motion by Kinyon, support by Barnum.  Motion carried. 
 
Park Reports: Managers – 
 
Hoover Park – fence needs to be repaired.  R. Vargo will inspect and fix if possible. 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – no report.  
 
Lions Den – park is closed. 
 
Memorial Park –  
 
R. Vargo would like to use the Township backhoe to remove grass in parking area. 
R. Vargo has opted to manage both the ball diamonds and park for the 2024 season. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Park Reports: Commissioners: 
 
Memorial Park – no report 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – No report 
 
Lions Den – no report 
 
Hoover – no report 
 
Board Correspondence: Dog park letter in support of dog park at Memorial Park tabled until January 
2024 meeting so the park commission can research costs, liability, maintenance, etc.  Jacobs will check 
with other municipalities and report back 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Kinyon, support by Barnum to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Carol A. Maxbauer, Secretary 


